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19th July 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope you are all keeping well and are looking forward to the Summer break. You should be
receiving a copy of your child’s school report today that has been sent by email from their
teacher.

If you are unable to access the report please contact your child’s teacher directly to give you
access - unfortunately we are unable to do this for them.

There are a couple of things that I wanted to explain in the reports this year relating to
attainment and effort.

PIRA and PUMA

For Maths and English the children in Year R - 5 have all sat PUMA and PIRA assessments.
These tests have been updated for the new curriculum and provide us with age related
expectations.

Your child will have been given or will be given an assessment of either WT - working towards,
WA - working at, or WAb - Working above assessment following on from the Summer tests.

Not all the reports may have this information on them as this has only been released (expected
in August) and some reports were already completed and ready. However, I will check with all
the teachers and we will send home this additional info with your child.

Scholar Pack

In addition to this we have the Scholar Pack Assessment which is based on teacher
assessment of work throughout the year (including lockdown). Again the assessment is based
on the academic Year for each child and then a number which identifies whether they are
working towards or working at. If they are working above then the first number will be for the
Year above their current level.
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For example a Year 4 child

4:1 to 4:4 - Working towards
4:5 to 4:6 - Working at
5:1 or above - Working above

Children in the Early Years (Reception) will have the following assessment

ELG1 - Emerging / Working towards
ELG2 - Expected / Working at
ELG3 - Exceeding / Working above

SATs

Year 6 children have completed four sets of SATs and their assessments have been based upon
their ongoing results which have all progressed since the start of the year. The tests have been
for internal purposes only and we are not required to submit them.

Scores of :

96 and below - working towards
97 - 99 - just below working at
100 - 109 - Working at
110 and above - Working above

All of the children have worked incredibly hard over the last year, in what yet again has been
unprecedented circumstances. The teaching staff have done an amazing job of teaching and
supporting the learning throughout the year and all of the children have made progress.
However, yet again we need to thank you the parents for the huge support you have given both
your children and school over the period of lockdown. Fingers crossed we do not have to
repeat this again.

Miss Sarah Langridge
Headteacher
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